CALIFORNIA STATE UNIVERSITY, LONG BEACH POLICY STATEMENT

Superseded by

NUMBER: 75 08 (corrected)*

UNIFORM FILE

REFERENCE: Repeatable Courses - Unit Limit

SUBJECT: Catalog Copy for Repetition of Courses

The following recommendation re: Catalog Copy for Repetition of Courses which was approved at the Academic Senate's meeting February 7, 1975, is approved as follows:

CATALOG COPY FOR REPETITION OF COURSES

(To replace the present catalog copy of Repetition of Courses, Page 80, of the present Undergraduate Bulletin.)

A student who has received a grade of D, F, or NC may repeate the course and receive the grade assigned by the instructor under whom the course is repeated. The course may be repeated more than once and, for undergraduate students, the first D, F, or NC grade will be omitted from the computation of units attempted and grade points earned. Subsequent repetitions of the course will be included in the computation of units attempted and grade points earned, but the extra units taken may not be counted toward graduation. All grades received in repetitions of courses will remain on record.

The student must file a formal request at the Records Office for permission to have the grade disregarded for grade point computation before the end of the semester in which the course is repeated. This request must be approved by the chairperson of the department in which the course is offered.

A student who receives a CR, C, or better in a course may not repeat the course.

EXPLANATION:

The above material is in compliance with the amendments made to Title 5 (California Administrative Code) by the Board of Trustees on September 24-25, 1974. Although there has been no implementing executive order issued by the Chancellor's Office to date, the proposed catalog copy has been recommended in order to meet CSULB catalog publication deadlines.

Effective Fall, 1975

*Sentence omitted in first paragraph.

DEG:lw 4/75 RECEIVED

MAY 5 - 1975

Academic Senate Office